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emocracy wil have no meaning to the common Dman until most of his basic needs are met and his 
standard of living significantly improved, a 

Professor of Political Science, Kamilu Sani Fage, has 
opined.

“Democracy is, and will remain, meaningless if its practice 
fails to showcase its goodness, namely serving the people 
and subjecting the leaders to the whims and caprices of the 
led,” he declared.

thDelivering the 48  Professorial Inaugural lecture titled 
“From Dividends' Optimism to Dashed Hopes: The 
Imperatives of Leadership Reengineering in Nigeria” 

th
on Thursday, 8  July, 2021 at the Convocation Arena, 
Professor Fage insisted that Nigerians must be made to 
taste and feel the universally acclaimed sweetness of 
democracy at all cost, otherwise, the system will lose its 
viability and essence in the country.

Critically reviewing the performance of democracy in the 
country in the last two decades, he lamented that Nigeria's 

th
leaderships since the fall of 4  Republic have woefully 
failed in its undertakings.

“It has become obvious that the high hopes of Nigerians 
has been substituted with despondency and frustration 
occasioned by bad governance that has paid lip service to 
the yearnings and aspiration of the people,” he lamented.

The Professor of Political Science however, hinged the 
failure of Nigeria in terms of delivering good governance 
through a democratic system for sustainable development 
on leadership failure through the imposition of bad 
elements in the position of authority at all levels.

He noted that election which ought to serve as a weapon for 
the replacement of bad leadership was however, turned to a 
mere ritualistic gimmick.

”Consequently, rather than being a means of postering 
accountability in office, elections have become a 
ridiculous means of giving false legitimacy and approval to 
the inordinate ambition and self perpetuation bid of petty 
tyrants and autocrats in office,” said Prof. Fage. 

According to him in contrast to their predecessors, 
contemporary leaders in Nigeria, put personal interest 
above those of Nigeria's and Nigerians. As a result of all 
this, “they not only see politics as a business enterprise but 
also seek public office not so much for service to the people 
but for the wealth and grandeur and prestige that come with 
it.

“Dividends of democracy continue to elude large segment 
of the Nigerian populace due to the character of the 
political elite who are devoid of altruistic aspiration and 
who see the occupation of public office as an investment to 
uplift self rather than an avenue of public upliftment,” he 
declared.

However, as a panacea, he suggested a number of policies 
to facilitate the re-engineering which include; 

political/leadership reorientation by way of leaders re-
dedicate themselves to service delivery, legal and 
constitutional reforms, holistic anti corruption crusade, 
productive youth engagements, political and civic 
education and public value reorientation among others.

Earlier, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, described Professorial Inaugural lecture as one of 
the important activities towards promotion of learning and 
research.

He said the Management of the University had placed 
greater premium to this all important activity and said 
efforts are being made to encourage members of the 
academia to come forth and present their lecture.

Professor Abbas while describing the title of the lecture as, 
catchy, apt and timely, hoped that the researchers 
knowledge would be used to dissect the numerous politico-
socio economic problems facing the society.

The Vice Chancellor commended the Inaugural Lecture 
Committee for its consistency, commitment and 
steadfastness and urged would not to relent in this 
direction.

48th Professorial Lecture: Democracy is Meaningless without Good Governance
…Professor Kamilu Fage

By Lamara Garba 

Prof. Kamilu Sani Fage
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The National President of the Senior Staff Association of 
Nigerian Universities (SSANU), Comrade Mohammed 
Haruna Ibrahim has called on other sister unions in the 
university to join hands in the struggles for the betterment 
of tertiary education.

thComrade Haruna started this on Wednesday 7  July, 2021 
during the First Northwest Zonal Executive Council 
Regular Meeting of SSANU held at Centre for Islamic 

Civilization and Interfaith Dialogue (CICID), Bayero 
University, stressed the need for cooperation among the 
unions in rescuing the educational system from collapse. 
He said no union can succeed alone hence, all the unions in 
the university namely: ASUU, SSANU, NAAT and NASU 
need one other in order to succeed in their struggle. 
According him, all the unions pursue a common goal 
which is ensuring a better educational system in the 
country.

Earlier, in his opening remarks, the Chairman of SSANU 
BUK Branch, Comrade Mustapha Aminu, enumerated the 
successes recorded by the Union so far,  lauded the cordial 
relationship existing between the Union and the University 
Management. 

Comrade Aminu also commended the University 
Management for  promoting 13 members of the Union to 
CONTISS 13 and 6 others to the rank of Deputy Registrar 
and Deputy Bursar while 79 members benefited from 
change of cadre/upgrade for the first time. 

In his part, the National Vice President (Northwest) of 
SSANU, Comrade Abdulmalik N.B. Yunusa, said the 
essence of the meeting was to meet and deliberate on issues 
peculiar to the zone with the aim of arriving at a common 
resolution. 
In his goodwill message, the Chairman of the Academic 
Staff Union of Universities (ASUU), BUK Branch, 
Professor Haruna Musa, commended the long existing 
relationship among the Unions particularly in Bayero 
University. 

By Adamu Garba 

No Union Can Succeed Alone, Says SSANU President ...As BUK Hosts ZEC Meeting

The participants of a five-day training on Molecular 
Biology organized by the Centre for Dryland Agriculture 
(CDA) and JR Bio-tech Foundation was of international 
standard, participants have testified at the closing 

ndceremony held on Friday, 2  July, 2021.

According to them they had the feelings that such 
sophisticated laboratory equipment could only be seen 
in some advanced countries but found them at the 
CDA, noting that it was difficult to see such equipment 
anywhere in the country.

The participants who were drawn from universities 
across the country, expressed optimism that the impact 
of the training would be significantly felt by their 
colleagues.

According to Paul Abayomi, a PhD student from 
Federal University of Technology, Abeaokuta, said 
when he applied and later chosen to attend the training, 
he came with a completely empty mind of what was 
going to happen. “After five days of intensive 
laboratory practical and training, I realized that this is the 
best hands-on training I have ever attended throughout my 
life.”

In his remark, Dr. Obaiya Utoblo of the University of Jos 
said the training had really manifested the competence of 

CDA and JR Biotech Foundation which really showed that 
there is a glimmer hope for Africa in the future. 

Promise Kenkwo from Michael Okpara University of 
Agriculture stated that with the caliber of trainers and the 
sophisticated laboratory equipment, Africa is ripe for 

molecular biology training.

Kayode Ezekiel Ogunsola of Bells University, Ota, Ogun 
State expressed commendation to the CDA and JR Biotech 
Foundation for the opportunity given to him to learn the 
best hands-on training in his lifetime, saying that other 
technologists and scientists would surely learn from him.

CDA’s Molecular Biology Training is of International Standard – Participants
By Nura Garba 

SSANU National President, Comrade Mohd Haruna Ibrahim being flanked 
by Northwest VP, Abdulmalik Yunusa (right) and Chairman SSANU-BUK,
Mustapha Aminu (left)

DVC Academics, Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel presenting a certificate to 
one of the participants, while CDA Director, Prof. Jibrin M. Jibrin looks on 
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A Cameroonian from University of Douola, Daniel Wafo 
Fosso, said he was highly excited that as MSc student he 
took the training along with PhD candidates and they 
shared knowledge and skills together. “I have never seen 
such a laboratory with the best equipment in my life as that 
of CDA,” he said.

The Founder of JR Biotech Foundation, Dr. Carol Ibe, said 
with the training of this nature, Africa could rise to the 
challenge of sustainable food production. She said despite 
the myriad challenges of food insecurity, the continent had 
the manpower and equipment to tackle the challenge of 
food shortage and climate change. 

The Director CDA, Professor Jibrin M. Jibrin, in his 
welcome remarks, said Africa is grappled with increasing 

population, low yields and land pressure, but can surmount 
those challenges with the appropriate technology and skills 
of nanotechnology and biotechnology which the training 
provided.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, who 
was represented by the Deputy Vice Chancellor, 
Academics, Professor Mohammed Sani Gumel, said 
Bayero University always welcomes collaboration that 
will yield positive dividend and impact on the lives of the 
people. He said the JR Biotech collaboration with the CDA 
had excited the University Management.

He congratulated the participants for gaining high quality 
certificate for the training at Africa Centre of Excellence in 
Dryland Agriculture.

The Nigerian Arabic Language Village, Ngala in Borno 
State has sought collaboration with  Bayero University as 
part of  the efforts to revive the institution to its former 
glorious days, Director General of the Institute, Professor 
Muhammad Ibrahim, has said.

He spoke on Tuesday, 22nd June 2021, when he led the 
other Principal Officers and Management of the Institution 
to pay a courtesy visit on the Vice Chancellor of Bayero 
University, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas.  He disclosed 
that his mission was to transform the Institute to its rightful 
status as stated in the laws establishing it.

According to him, by Law, all the graduands of the Arabic 
Degree program in Nigerian Universities must pass 
through the institute before they qualify to earn their 
degree. “We, therefore, intend to transform the institution, 
so that we can revive this policy.”

He disclosed that the Governor of Borno State, Professor 
Babagana Umara Zulum, had promised to rebuild the 
institute, which was destroyed by Boko Haram insurgents. 
In addition, the D.G. was going round other sister 
Universities to seek collaboration.

Professor Ibrahim noted that Bayero University being one 
of the best citadels of learning in Nigeria had a lot to give to 
his institution in staff development and other aspects for 
growth and development.

The Director General pointed out that, as a staff of BUK 
himself, he would try to serve as a good ambassador of the 

University by making sure he left a good legacy while 
serving as the head of the institution.

Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Abbas, who 
congratulated the new Director-General, said his 
appointment was not in any way a surprise in view of his 
commitment and passion for educational growth, 
especially in the field of Arabic and Islamic Studies.

He promised to give all the necessary support and 
assistance that would allow him to succeed, advising him 

that in view of the strategic importance of the institution, he 
should try as much as possible to revive all academic 
activities with a view to ensuring its prosperity in the 
scheme of things.

Nigerian Arabic Language Village Seeks Collaboration with BUK
By Lamara Garba 

The newly elected executives of the 
Assoc ia t ion  o f  Hausa  Peop le 
Language and Culture paid a courtesy 
visit to the HOD, Nigerian Languages, 

thBUK on Wednesday, 7  July, 2021, led 
by Ashiru Aliyu Rano. The visit was 
organised for familiarization and for 
suppor t  f rom the  HOD.   The 
association solicited the assistance of 

the department towards the 
planning of the 2021 edition of 
Hausa Day. 

The HOD assured them of full 
support of the department and 
staff. He  was in company of the 
staff of the department.

AHPLC Visits HOD Nigerian Languages 

VC, Professor Sagir Abbas (left) presenting a plaque to  DG, 
NALV, Professor Ibrahim Muhammad  

Officials of AHPLC in a group photograph with HOD Nigerian Languages 
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The Management of the Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital 
(AKTH) commended the excellent cordiality between 
BUK Hospital thereby making the Hospital one of the best  
in the country. 

The Chief Medical Director of AKTH, Professor 
Abdurrahman Sheshe, who disclosed this during a 
courtesy call on the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir 

thAdamu Abbas, in his office on Monday, 28  June, 2021 
said the services rendered by BUK through its College of 
Health Sciences at the AKTH were obvious and 
commendable. 

Professor Sheshe, who congratulated Professor Abbas on 
th

his appointment as the 11  Vice Chancellor, said the 
University had done enough in the provision of facilities at 
the teaching hospital but pleaded for more, especially in 
terms of staffing. 

The CMD who expressed worry about the shortfall in 
electricity at the Teaching Hospital, called on the Vice 
Chancellor to assist in solving the problem by providing 
more generators. 

He also decried the dilapidating condition of some student 
hostels at the Kumbotso Campus of the hospital and hoped 
that the University would assist in that direction.

While responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Abbas, 
who was also a Board Member of the teaching hospital, 
said the relationship between BUK and AKTH was a 
special one, considering that it was the only teaching 

hospital that doesn't  bear the university's name. 

He assured the visitors that the University would continue 
to support AKTH from all angles. 

“We will see the possibilities of giving additional 
generators to the hospital,” he said. With regards to 
staffing, the VC said the University would do all the 
necessary arrangements by seeking approval from the 
federal government agencies concerned. 

By Adamu Garba 

AKTH Management Pays Courtesy Visit to VC… Seeks More Collaboration

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
commended the Faculty of Earth and Environmental 
Sciences for being academically active.

He made this commendation when the Dean of the faculty, 
Professor Ibrahim Baba Yakubu and his team paid him a 

nd
courtesy visit on Tuesday, 22  June, 2021 at the VC's 
Board Room.

He said the team was on a visit to the Vice Chancellor to 
notify and brief him on the key issues bedeviling the 
faculty. He said certain components of programs run in the 
University collaborated with the Centre for Dryland 
Agriculture (CDA) and that the faculty, which lacked 
proper facilities to function, had up to 30 PhD students 
from other African countries.

He said some courses in the faculty were field-based and 
there was the need for an additional 50-seater bus to 
complement the 28-seater bus on ground. 

He said the faculty, which had the largest expanse of land 
among other faculties within the University, was expected 
to be green and properly landscaped. He, therefore, 
solicited for intervention to fast track the greening of the 
environment. He added that given the nature of the faculty, 
which was environmental, grass was expected to be green 
and properly landscaped.

Professor Yakubu also said that some blocks within the 
faculty were grappling with lack of water because the 
borehole in the block had stopped working. He therefore 
solicited for another borehole to solve the problem of 
shortage of water.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Abbas in his response 
welcomed the Dean and his team. He said the non-
availability of funds had hindered the request that was 
made by the faculty earlier in the year. He therefore 
pleaded with them to bear with the University 
Management.
He said when the University became buoyant enough, the 
greening of the faculty environment would be done and 
that an industrial borehole would be provided to get high 
yield of water.
Professor Abbas commended them for a great job. He said 
that, Earth and Environmental Science courses were the 
trend globally. He, therefore, promised to continue to 
support the faculty at all time.

VC Commends FEES, Describes the Deanery Leadership as Shining Example
By Fausat Opayomi

AKTH Management staff and Principal Officers of BUK

VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas (centre) along with other Principal officers in a 
group photograph with official from FEES
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The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, has approved the appointment of 
Professor Aminu Kado Kurfi as the Head, 

Department of Business Administration and 
Entrepreneurship for two years commencing 

ndfrom 2  August, 2021. 

Prospective candidates are advised to visit https://mybuk.buk.edu.ng/myScreening/ for the 2020/2021 screening 
th

exercise to commence on Wednesday, 7  July, 2021.

Steps:
Candidates are expected to:
Step 1:  Clear with Jamb by accepting and printing Jamb Admission letter. 
Step 2: Login to the above address with their Jamb Number, State of origin and gender to check  Admission 

status.
Step 3: Download BUK Admission letter, Undertaking and University Health Services Registration Form 

using the provided link. (https://mybuk.buk.edu.ng/myScreening/)

Step 4: Generate, download and print a BUK Personalized Payment Form (BUKPPF). Acceptance fee of Ten 
Thousand naira (N10,000.00) is reflected on student's BUKPPF, to be paid using Remita e-Payments and e-
Collection platforms. Make sure you carefully read, understand and follow the payment procedure, as BUK 
will not be liable for any loss of funds as a result of incorrect data entry, which may lead to unnecessary delay 
in validating and processing of payment. Payment can be validated by the Candidates via clicking check payment 
status at the payment page. 

Note: All fees are not refundable after payment. 
Step 5: Upload the following documents in jpg format (Size must be less than 1MB): 

o Jamb Slip
o Jamb Admission Letter
o O Level Result
o A Level Result (DE Candidates only)
o Any other relevant document(s).

Notes: 
Ø The above document(s) may be rejected due to poor quality or otherwise. However, Candidates are 

expected to re-upload a clearer copy, if any of the document is rejected.
Ø For inquiries/complaint(s), Candidates are to use message box icon by the right side of the site. 
Ø After this step, Candidates may experience a delay of 12 to 24 hours while awaiting documents to be 

approved.

Step 6: Print Acknowledgement Slip, which contains registration number and further instructions to be 
followed for the registration and documentation.

Step 7: After successful completion of the above steps, Candidates are to proceed for registration at 
https://mybuk.buk.edu.ng/ug/ for online registration exercise. 

Professor Aminu Kado Kurfi now Head, Department of Business Admin

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
approved the appointment of Dr. Nura Ibrahim, as the 

Head, Department of Information and Media Studies for 
nd

two years effective from 2  July, 2021.

Dr. Nura Ibrahim Appointed HOD, Information and Media Studies 

This is to inform the University Community and the 
general public that the school management has 
commenced the sales of admission forms into J.S.1 and 
transfer of students to other classes.

All interested parents can come and purchase the forms 
thwith effect from Monday 5  July, 2021.

Admission into J.S.1               = N3,000.00
Admission into J.S.2 to S.S.2  = N5,000.00

Staff Model Secondary School: 2021/2022 Sales of Admission Forms

With deep sorrow, we sorrow the demise of Habibu Mika'il 
of BUK Staff Model Primary School, Kano who passed 
away on Thursday night after a protracted illness. May 

Allah the Most Merciful have mercy upon him, amin.

He was a younger brother to Prof. Hafizu Miko Yakasai of 
the Department of Linguistics and Foreign Languages, 
BUK. He left one wife and two children.

Habib Mika''il Dies

BUK - Screening Exercise for the 2020/2021 Academic Session

https://mybuk.buk.edu.ng/ug/
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Northern Nigeria, 1999-2015
Supervisor: Dr. Saidu Ahmed Dukawa
Presenter 2: Sani Garba Wakili (SPS/16/PPS/00008)
Topic: Strategy for Enhancing Internally Generated Revenue in 
Yobe State
Supervisor/Internal Examiner: Professor Mahmoud M. 
Lawan
Presenter 3: Mark Asu Obi (SPS/14/PPS/00010)
Topic: Faith-based Organizations and Peace building: A Case 
Study of JDPC Activities in Kano State, Nigeria (2012-2016)
Supervisor: Professor Habu Mohammed
Presenter 4: Jibril Abdullahi Mohammed (SPS/12/PPS/00003)
Topic: Analysis on the Factors Influencing Rollback Malaria 
(RBM) Policy and Malaria Control Measures on Development in 
Northern Nigeria, 1999-2015
Supervisor: Dr. Saidu Ahmed Dukawa

thDate: 13  July, 2021
Ph.D/M.Sc Proposal Defence
Presenter 1: Haruna Yusuf (SPS/17/MPS/00042)
Topic: Social Investment Programmes and Poverty Eradication 
in Nigeria: A study of N-Power Programme in Gombe State
Supervisor: Mal M.M. Yusuf
Presenter 2: Sunday Elijay Tyoan (SPS/18/MPS/00023)
Topic: Neo-Liberal Policy and Transformation of Power Sector 
in Nigeria: Kano as a Case Study
Supervisor: Dr. Mukhtar Bello
Presenter 3: Ibrahim Ali (SPS/18/MPS/00006)
Topic: State and the Politics of Knowledge Production in the 
Neoliberal Era: A Focus on Triple Helix Model
Supervisor: Dr. Aminu Hayatu

thDate: 14  July, 2021
Time: 10:00am
Venue: Haruna Muhammad Salihi Board Room 
Chairman of the Panel: Professor Mahmoud M. Lawan – HOD 
Political Science 

Department of Political Sciences: Ph.D/M.Sc Internal 
Defence
Presenter 1: Goni Shettima (SPS/14/PPS/00005)
Topic: Evaluation of the impact of Contributory Pension 
Scheme on the Welfare of Pensioners: A Case Study of Federal 
Universities in Northern Nigeria 2004-2018
Supervisor/Internal  Examiners:  Professor Shehu 
Dalhatu/Prof Abdullahi Sule-Kano
Presenter 2: Alhassan Ibrahim (SPS/14/MPS/00040)
Topic: The Politics of State-Local Relations in Nigeria's Fourth 
Republic: A Case study of Kano State
Supervisor/Internal Examiners: Dr. Abdulmalik Auwal/Dr. 
Abdullahi Yahuza Zainawa
Presenter 3: Salihu Ibrahim (SPS/17/MPS/00048)
Topic: The Impact of Dadin-kowa Project on Rural 
Development in Yamaltu-Deba L.G.A. Gombe State 2015-2019
Supervisor/Internal Examiner: Mal M.M. Yusuf/Professor 
Mahmoud M. Lawan
Presenter 4: Gabriel Ogar Ogege (SPS/17/MPS/00010)
Topic: The Fight Against Women Trafficking in Nigeria: The 
Role of NAPTIP
Supervisor/Internal Examiner: Prof A. Jika Jiddere/Prof 
Aisha Abdul-Ismail
Presenter 5: Zubairu Ahmed (SPS/14/MPS/00025)
Topic: Nigerian State and the Growing Activities of the Islamic 
Movement of Nigeria: An Assessment of the Political 
Implications
Supervisor/Internal Examiner: Prof Habu Mohammed/Dr. 
Aminu Hayatu

thDate: 12  July, 2021
Ph.D Seminar Presentation 
Presenter 1: Jibril Abdullahi Mohammed (SPS/12/PPS/00003)
Topic: Urban and Semi-Urban Public Policy on Malaria Control: 
A Relationship of Rollback Malaria (RBM) on Development in 

SEMINARS

This is to inform the university community that there 
will be a Seasonal Malaria Chemoprevention, (SMC) 
2021 in Ungogo Local Government and Kano State at 
large.
The campaign will start on Thursday, 8th July, to 12th 

July, 2021. The personnel/team will come and 
vaccinate the children of staff in the university.
The targeted age groups are; 3 - 59 months. This 
vaccination will strengthen the immunity of our 
children against malaria parasite for a complete 1 year.

Saturday last week. Her special appreciation goes to the 
Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, 
Principal Officers, Deans, Directors, SSANU, ASUU, 
NAAT, NASU, senior and junior staff.
May Allah reward all abundantly.

The Director, Directorate of Examinations, Admissions 
and Records (DEAR), Hajiya Amina Umar Abdullahi 
expresses deep appreciation to the members of the 
University community for attending the wedding fatiha 
of her son, Abubakar Mashi which took place on 

Appreciation from Director DEAR

Primary Health Care Department: Seasonal Malaria Chemoprevention (SMC) 2021

This is to draw the attention of the members 
of the University Community that the policy 
banning the farming of all sorghum related 
produce within the University Campuses is 
still in force.

Subsequently,  members are hereby 
reminded to take note, please.  However, 
members are free to plant those produce 
that do not grow stalls, such as beans, 
groundnut and the likes.

Farming Activities at the University Campuses
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